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Great Horwood and Singleborough	 May 2017

FOCUS

My husband Simon was diagnosed with terminal Cholangiocarcinoma (Bile Duct Cancer) in July 2014, 
at the age of 41.  Simon approached his diagnosis with determination and strength, he made it his 
mission to create as many happy memories as he could for his girls, which he certainly succeeded at.

It has been a year since Simon died and there were many people and organisations that helped Simon 
throughout his illness, none more so than Willen Hospice.  Simon spent the last week of his life at 
Willen and the care and kindness he received was second to none.  The staff at Willen made what was 
truly an awful time, that little bit easier and I know Simon was very grateful for everything they did.  
Willen Hospice could not survive without charitable donations and that is why we have decided to raise 
money for them.

Simon was a keen runner and prior to his diagnosis completed the London Marathon and a number 
of half marathons. We have therefore decided to run the MK half marathon in his memory and to raise 
money for a good cause.  Joining me will be Dave (Simon’s Dad), Alice (Simon’s cousin) and Simon’s 
Saturday morning running companions from the village – Paul Landymore and Steve Yardley.  Until I 
started training for this I hadn’t run further than my usual 6k, so I for one am slightly nervous!

To donate you can visit our justgiving page at https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/team-tour-de-si 
or give your donations directly to Sara or Shaun.  All donations will be very much appreciated.

Many Thanks

Gemma

MK Half Marathon Challenge - Fundraising for Willen Hospice
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St James’ Services for May

	 Sidesmen	 Reader	 Intercessor

7th May	 11.00am	 Holy Communion	 I Lamberton	 J Brigden	 I Lamberton

14th May	 11.00am	 Come and Praise	 A Grimditch     	 T Brazier  	 S Brazier  

21st May	 11.00am	 Holy Communion	 J Margerrison	 R Margerrison	 J Margerrison	

28th May 	  8.00am	 Holy Communion	 - 	 - 	 -

28th May	 11.00am	 Come and Share	 N Weir	 C Finnemore	 Clergy	
 

Church Key Rota: – David Moore – tel 713281

Church TimesRev Andrew Lightbown   e-mail alightbown@hotmail.co.uk   phone 01296 712564

www.winslowbenefice.org.uk

Village Fete
It’s that time of year again when we start to 
plan the Village Fete which will take place 
on Saturday 8th July on The Green.  There 
will be a meeting at The Crown to start preparations on 
Wednesday 3rd May at 7.30pm.  If you would like to help 
organize the afternoon or be involved in any way at all, 
please feel free to come along.  If you cannot make the 
meeting but would still like to be involved please contact 
David Brazier on 714712.       

Zoom vicar zoom…………!!!!!
3 Peaks Challenge  

On Saturday 8th July, whilst many of us 
will be at our village fete, our vicar, Rev 
Andrew Lightbown will be taking part 
in The 3 Peaks Challenge. The 3 peaks are Ben Nevis in 
Scotland, Scafell Pike in England and Snowdon in Wales. 
The challenge for Andrew is to climb each of these peaks 
one after another. He aims to complete this challenge in 24 
hours.

Andrew hopes to raise funds for the 3 Churches in 
his benefice; St Laurence Winslow, St Mary the Virgin 
Addington and St James Great Horwood.

To support Andrew we are doing some fundraising, 
including a cake , coffee and raffle morning to be held at 
Willow House, Willow Road on Thursday 25th May from 
10.30 am. All are very welcome to what should be a fun and 
sociable get together.

Valerie Porritt  
Great Horwood PCC

Village Hall News
We still have spaces in our booking 
calendar so if you are planning a 
celebration perhaps we can provide a 
venue to hold it in.

Happy Birthday to the Art and Craft Group they started in 
April 2010. Visitors are always welcome.

Our Whist Group could do with a few more players so if you 
like playing cards come and join us.

For the last few weeks our coffee morning has also 
extended into Lent Lunch as well. Many thanks to June, Ian 
and your team for the delicious soups and cakes.

If you want to know any details of the above events call Gill 
Wood on 01296 71216.

Gill Wood

Great Horwood Silver Band
A large number of people attended the 
funeral of Band President Len Goodwin. 
The Band formed  a Guard of Honour at the 
entrance to the Chapel, and two tracks from 
the Bands latest CD were played during the 
service.
The Bands next engagements will be  Adstock Open 
Gardens on Sunday June 4th from 3pm to 5pm, which is a 
small group engagement.
Full Band engagements Saturday 17th June Nash Fete from 
2pm and on Sunday 25th June they return again for the 
Thornton College Fete from 1pm.
At our recent AGM, Michael Brocklehurst accepted the post 
of President. Linda Goodwin, Ricky Lambert and George 
Shaw accepted the posts of Vice Presidents.
We are at present recruiting new members both for the 
Band and the Training Band. Instruments and tuition can be 
provided free of charge. If you would like to learn to play a 
brass instrument or percussion please ring Beryl on 01908 
510809. Established players are also welcome.
100 Club winners for March were
	 Mary Elms                        £12
 	Sharon Taylor                    £8.
If you would like to join the 100 club at 10 pence per week 
please contact Frances Robinson on 01296 712454 or ask 
any band member.
Beryl Lack

Web page  www.greathorwoodband.com
 

Flower stall
Following the success of last year’s event Lindsay Dunham 
and Margaret Moore have again offered to run a fantastic 
PLANT SALE.

8 HIGH STREET
GREAT HORWOOD
(Opposite the church)
MONDAY 29th MAY

10am - 12noon
Refreshments available
Proceeds to the church 
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Phone:	 01296 714534

Web:	 www.thecrowngh.co.uk

			 @CrownGHorwood

Real Ales and Locally Sourced Food on a 
Buckinghamshire Village Green

		  BAR	 FOOD SERVED				 
Mon:	 5.00 - 11.00pm	 Closed for food
 Tues:	 5.00 - 10.00pm	 Closed for food
 Weds:	 5.00 - 11.00pm	 6.30 - 9.00pm
 Thurs:	 12 noon - 3.00pm 	 12 noon - 2.00pm
		  5.00 - 11.00pm	 6.30 - 9.00pm
 Fri:	 12 noon - 3.00pm	 12 noon - 2.00pm
		  5.00 - 11.00pm	 6.30 - 9.00pm
 Sat:	 12 noon - 11.00pm	 12 noon - 2.00pm
			   6.30 - 9.00pm
Sun:	 12 noon - 10.30pm	 12 noon - 2.30pm

Please call us on 01296 714534 to book a table

Opening Hours
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THE IRON LADY
IRONING SERVICE
01908 504080

(Mobiles: 07733 120741 & 07713 215362)

Mon-Thurs 8am-1pm

Unit 2 • Bacon House Farm • Warren Road • Little Horwood • Milton Keynes • MK17 0PS

Do you REALLY DISLIKE LAUNDRY & IRONING?
If so, we have a service to suit you.

A weeks washing? just a few shirts? or is it the entire package;  washing, drying and
ironing? You’re not alone... At The Iron Lady we offer a service thats daily, weekly,

fortnightly,  monthly or even just when it gets too much!
Make your life simpler & call us. Fast, friendly and reliable.

e: tandldec@aol.com

Washing and/or Drying Service 
Ironing Service 

Pick up or delivered to your door

Horwode Pece
The woodchip top up has been carried 
out and those that have been to the Rec 
recently may be interested as to how the 
day/s unfolded!

Firstly, thanks to Jane Holland and Mike Hobday for turning 
up promptly to welcome the truck which was due at 8am.  
Dave the Digger was in place, too, from 08:00.  Mike stayed 
for the handover at 08.50, when Steve Brigden arrived 
(shortly after Jane had to go).  Finally, we got through on 
the phone to Giffords.   09:35 - the truck was just leaving 
Birmingham.  ETA 11:30! 

Steve left.  Dave the Digger left sometime later. Steve 
returned at 11:20, spoke with the driver who was twenty 
minutes away.  11:40 – a 16 ton truck with 12 metre trailer 
arrives with 80 cubic feet of woodchip.  The tarp would not 
be enough.  He tipped, then, half load on and half load off of 
his truck, he is stuck in the mud.  No forward movement, no 
backward movement, only down.  Digger Dave is now busy 
elsewhere but will return tomorrow at 08.00. Fifty minutes 
later, more tarp, shovels, rakes and man-power (they were 
all male) the truck moves.  The rest of the load is lowered 
onto the spare tarp; big sigh of relief.  Moments later the 
second large trailer is hauled in and tipped on the second 
pile…on the gate…on the hard standing and almost onto the 
road.  There was so much, there was no containing it.  The 
driver did his best.’

This gives you an idea of the work our intrepid three were 
overseeing and involved in. At 08.00 on the 1st, David 
Spooner with tipper truck moved this heap of woodchip 
and spread it to all play areas – it filled them, bulging – all 
the play areas had a good covering.

Steve and others visited at the weekend, the grass areas 
around the teenage and toddler play areas have some 
deep furrows – left by Digger Dave’s dump truck in the 
water logged soil. The ground by the gate has a covering 
of chippings, that will need a working party with brooms, 
rakes, shovels and barrows to move it; a task for the Spring 
working party.  Some work has started; thanks to some of 
the Committee.

We believe it is worth buying some mixed gravel to mix 
with the soil that will be lifted, plus a generous handful of 
woodchip, which can be used to fill the furrows and should 
also improve drainage. This material can be used to fill the 
many furrows created by the digger so that they do not 
scar the Recreation ground for the rest of the year. Some of 
the excess has also been used as a mulch around the roses.

Cathy Holland 
Committee member

London Marathon
Sadly, due to injury and illness at a crucial time during my 
training, I had to defer my London Marathon entry until 
2018.

This winter’s intensive training will be repeated again next 
year and the life of the fundraising webpage has been 
extended until 3 months after next year’s marathon. I’ll hope 
for some sponsorship from some of you nearer the time!

Sandra Birrell

Winslow And District Art Society
We would be delighted to see you at our ‘Big Painting’ 
Exhibition in Winslow Public Hall on Saturday 13th and 
Sunday 14th May.

Come and vote for your favourite painting, enjoy a tea or 
coffee with home made cake.    Hall is next to the free car 
park at Elmfields Gate

On Thursday 25 May we welcome Charles Bezzina as our 
guest demonstrator.  Charles will be painting a ‘Landscape’ 
in acrylics.

Charles’ landscape paintings are often set in remote places 
he has visited as he likes to paint and sketch outside 
often using contemporary colours to interpret the past 
and present of the particular landscape.    Come and be 
surprised and inspired.

Visitors welcome cost £3.

For information about all of these WADAS events contact 
Nick Taylor on 01296 715968.
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Message from  
PCSO Wendy Taylor
New Thames Valley Alert App launched

Thames Valley Police is delighted to 
announce that the Thames Valley Alert 
App has been launched and is free to 
download now.

The app, which is available on iPhone 
and Android, can be downloaded from the App Store and 
Google Play and allows you to receive instant notifications 
to your phone on the latest policing alerts in your area 
(please note that you must enable push notifications to 
receive these).

The app can use GPS data to send you targeted messages 
according to your current geographical location and 
messaging preferences, sending you instant notifications to 
your mobile phone about specific information, warnings and 
advice relevant to that location.

The app offers a number of other features, including 
allowing you to quickly locate your closest police station, 
and also provides a feed of the latest Thames Valley-wide 
news on Twitter, so you’ll never miss those important Force-
wide updates and breaking news. This facility is available on 
the app even if you do not have a Twitter account.

Please note that you do not have to download the app to 
get alerts; you can still choose to receive alerts via email, 
text or voicemail.

To download the app, visit the Apple store or Google Play 
and search ‘Thames Valley Alert’.

Neighbourhood Watch

Datatag also has a full range of kits for marking just about 
everything.  This includes their Home Marking kit which is 
used to mark all your personal belongings such as phones, 
computers, laptops, jewellery, expensive ornaments and 
possessions with sentimental value more than monetary 
value.  You will, no doubt, already be aware of Smartwater 
and SelectaDNA.  All three systems use forensic marking 
as their base but Datatag also use Datadots® which is a 
superior microdot identification system developed to 
securely mark property and can be applied to all parts of 
your property making them virtually impossible for the 
criminals to locate and remove them all.

The Home Marking kit which is a self-fit system, with a TVP 
discount, is £29.99 per system (normal RRP is £39.99). 
However, if a group of residents purchasing 20+ systems 
at one time, further discounts will become applicable.  If 
anyone wants more information and/or Neighbourhood 

Watch co-ordinators want to bulk buy visitwww.datatag.
co.uk.  Systems can be bought direct from Datatag but you 
must quote TVP for the discounts to apply. Please do not 
order them through PCSO Taylor.

Cage Cricket

Bucks Youth Services has organised a series of cage cricket 
sessions for young people aged between 11 and 18 years. 
No experience is necessary and sessions run weekly w/c 
20 February 2017 to 10 September 2017.  Sessions run 
at Buckingham Youth Centre on Tuesdays from 4-5pm 
and at Winslow Youth Centre MUGA on Tuesdays 6:30-
7:30pm. Cost is £2.00 per session.  For more details www.
cagecricket.com, bucksyouthservices@buckscc.gov.uk, or 
phone 01296 382583.

Have Your Say

As part of our policing role, protecting the vulnerable in 
our society is a Force priority.  So, to this end you will see 
us attending meetings where the more vulnerable attend.  
Whilst we call it ‘Have Your Say’, community engagement 
probably describes it better.

Village Hall, Great Horwood      10:00-11:30         
PCSO Wendy Taylor 
24 May, 21 Jun, 19 Jul, 16 Aug, 13 Sept, 10 Oct

Wendy Taylor

WINSLOW BOWLS CLUB OPEN DAY     
SATURDAY 27TH MAY, FROM 10.30 am.
During the morning we will have the pleasure of 
hosting a visit from the Winslow Anglo French 
Twinning Association. 

We are in the middle of the new Tomkins Park and 
Arboretum and are no longer hidden away from view. 
We pride ourselves on being a friendly Club and we 
hope that our new visibility will attract more members 
to the Club. 

We welcome everyone, young or old, to visit us on 
the 27th of May to discover why our current members 
love to play the game, in our beautiful surrounding. 

Bowls may just be the type of gentle leisurely pastime 
you have been looking for. So please come and join us 
on the 27th of May at the Bowls Club adjacent to the 
Public Hall Winslow.   

Great Horwood residents are already very active in the club 
so if you have any questions please give me ring on 711915. 
John Gilbey 
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PARISH PUMP
Sorry to labour the point but the Parish	
Council would very much like to hear from any 
resident willing to stand as a local councillor.  
Please think about it seriously and contact the 
Clerk on 715829 if you would like to consider 
taking the post. The work of the Parish Council 
may not be glamorous but it is important 
to life in the village and we do need a full 
complement to share the load.    

Returning to Poo in the Parish I would like to 
reiterate that the vast majority of dog walkers 
have been doing a great job keeping the village 
pavements clear.  THANK YOU.  Please keep 
it up.  Keeping Pilch Lane and Little Horwood 
Road clear for all to enjoy is an easy goal to achieve if 
everyone does their bit.   

Under Devolution of Services, the Parish 
Council now has responsibility for not only 
for grass cutting in the village but for making 
sure that pavements are, as far as possible, not 
obstructed by greenery.  One or two hedges 
in the village are beginning to migrate alarmingly towards 
the middle of the pavement.  One of these has recently 
been cut and pedestrians have been appreciative.  Please 
look at yours and trim any vegetation encroaching over the 
pavement for the comfort of all users.  Think of it as being 
kind to the Parish Clerk as she would very much prefer 
not to have to write to the owners of the hedges currently 
causing concern.  Thank you

The Parish Council would like to thank all 
those residents who are parking considerately 
in the village.  We ask everyone to think 
of others when they park especially when 
parking adjacent to a pavement.  PLEASE do 
so in a way that allows pedestrians, prams 
and mobility scooters to pass in comfort.  Interestingly, 
pavement parking has made the broadsheets recently with 
calls to ban it.  With no apologies for my impersonation 
of a broken record, we add the usual request to leave the 
white lines free on the corner of Spring Lane for the safety 
of all road users.  They were painted there at the request 
of residents and are there to keep all road users safe on a 
horrible junction.  THANK YOU. 

The seating on The Green has seen better days 
and the plan is to repair it and then replace it 
when The Green is eventually refurbished.  The 
Parish Council was wondering whether anyone 
would like the opportunity of donating a bench 
in memory of a loved one.  If you would like to consider 
such a donation, please contact the Clerk.  Thank you.

Mandy Cliffe,  
Parish Clerk 
clerk@greathorwoodpc.org    
01296 715829

Sheds continue to grow in popularity in Winslow and 
beyond.

Our Shed was the venue for the second meeting of the 
‘Buckinghamshire Shedders’ group. This will be regular 
coming together of representatives from Sheds around the 
County. It is an initiative led by the Buckinghamshire County 
Council as part of their ‘Prevention Matters’ initiative. The 
first meeting was in Wycombe and we were proud to be 
able to host this one. Around 30 people attended with 
representatives from West Bletchley Shed, Buckingham 
Shed, Amersham Shed and  Wycombe Shed. We were 
able to feed them thanks to a generous donation from 
Teesco Buckingham via their Community Champion. A 
presentation by Graham Whittee of Bucks C. C. was made 
to the attendees regarding the effects and awareness off  D 
Dementia, following the talk we are now keen to ensure that 
our Shed is ‘Dementia  Friendly’. 

Visit of Bishop of Oxford 

We were honoured to receive a visit from the Bishop of 
Oxford – Rt. Revd. Dr. Steven Croft to our shed in January, 
he was in town visiting other volunteer groups and he was 
certainly impressed with our Shed. In fact he wrote in his 
newsletter “I’m not really allowed to have favourites as the 
bishop butt  if I could pick one project to highlight it would 
be Men in Sheds Winslow…”. He is planning to return in June 
after he commissioned us to make him a ‘cross’ (not to 
make him cross!).  

Stop Press: Any budding Potters out there? We will have a 
kiln installed very shortly so if you want to come along and 
have a go then we have someone to help you.  If you want 
to join us please call our Chairman Dave Saunders – 01296 
714164.

www.meninshedswinslow.org.uk

 PICNIC ON THE PECE
Sunday 18th June

Noon onwards
Proudly supporting the Great Get Together

Bring a picnic along to the Recreation Ground and enjoy Giocoso Band
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In the last week of March, the Winslow W.I organised a trip 
to the W.I fair at Alexandra Palace. They were joined by 
members of the Great Horwood Group.  We had a great time, 
we were wowed by the Palace and grounds and the views 
were amazing we could see the Gherkin and Shard.

There were lots of travel ideas.  On the first stall we came 
to it was promoting trips to the BBC at Birmingham to see 
the Archers and other broadcasts.  Also to Media city in 
Manchester to visit the centre that houses the news.

Moving along, we noticed that gin seemed to be the tipple 
of choice at the fair, oh and the toffee Vodka!  We tasted 
delicious chocolates, cheeses and chutney’s and admired 
scarves, bags, aprons, clothes and jewellery. 

Last Tuesday we had our annual meal and instead of the 
committee members making and serving the food we 
decided to ask Sarah at the Crown to cook a selection of 
meals.  See enclosed photo of women eating!

The members provided delicious puddings mmm.

Our next meeting is on May 18th and Lesley Yearley from the 
Cinnamon Trust is coming along to talk about the charity 
which looks after your animals when you can no longer look 
after them.

If you would like to come to a meeting, you would be more 
than welcome.

Jane Derry

Tel: 715331 or email liz.nicholls@ncase.plus.com

W.I News

The village hall was filled to its capacity of 110 people on Monday 3rd April and 
could have been filled twice, such was the amazing response to our advert in 
the February edition of Focus.

The W.I. were delighted to be able to welcome Mr Neil Gurney A.K.A. Miss 
Dorothy Wright to Great Horwood, having been lucky enough to secure a  
date with him some 8 months ago.

Neil gives tirelessly of his time and talents for charity and in particular has  
been a supporter of the Florence Nightingale Hospice in Aylesbury, since 
before it was even built.

Neil as ‘Miss Dorothy’ treated us to a very enjoyable evening of fun and laughter whilst creating  
some amazing floral displays. These were won by our guests as raffle prizes.

We were also delighted that Ian Lamberton agreed to be our M.C. for the evening.  
Ian added to the humour of the occasion, as well as ensuring things progressed smoothly. 
Wine and canapes, made by W.I. members, were served during the interval.

We would like to thank our army of helpers who gave us so much support - it really was a 
great team effort. Everyone left with a smile on their face and a spring in their step.

The sum of £1290 was raised, which has been donated to St James’ Church and The Puzzle 
Centre.

Angela Mayne, Jackie Goss, Valerie Porritt.  
Great Horwood & Singleborough W.I.

A WI organised evening with Miss Dorothy Wright
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One of the things I notice in Great Horwood 
and Singleborough is the community spirit.  
Most of us are happy to help our neighbours 
and want our village to be a nice place to 
live in.  Sometimes we need the help of other 
agencies, but you might not be sure how 
to get in touch with the service you need.  

Whilst the Parish Council is always willing to help, in many 
cases you can be just as successful making contact directly.  
Indeed, often the more people who report a problem, the 
sooner it gets fixed.  Here are some ways you can get in 
touch.

Buckinghamshire County Council:
Problems with roads and rights of way are the responsibility 
of Buckinghamshire County Council.  To report a fault you 
can use the Transport for Bucks to submit an online report 
at http://www.transportforbucks.net/report-it-general.aspx 
. If you consider the matter is dangerous or an emergency, 
please call TfB on 01296 382416 (9am-5.30pm Mon-Thurs 
9am-5pm Friday) or 01296 486630 (out of hours and 
weekends).  Alternatively you can use the ‘Fix My Street’ 
smartphone app.

The County Council is responsible for dealing with fly-
tipping and provides the Household Recycling Centres 
(often known as the tip!) – The nearest is at Yonder Slade, 
Buckingham.  See http://www.buckscc.gov.uk/services/
waste-and-recycling/ .  More details of the County Council’s 
services can be found on their website http://www.buckscc.
gov.uk/

Police:
The non-emergency phone number for the Police is 101.  
This can be used to report a crime not currently in progress 
(e.g. a stolen car, burglary or damaged property), give 
information to the police about crime in the area or to speak 
to the police about a general enquiry.

Aylesbury Vale District Council:
Many of the service we get here in Great Horwood and 
Singleborough are provided by Aylesbury Vale District 
Council.  For all enquiries/problems the phone number is 
01296 585858 and details of how to contact the Council on 
line can be found at https://www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/
section/ways-contact-us

There’s lots of useful information on their website https://
www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/.  

Things that Aylesbury Vale District Council is responsible for 
include refuse collection, litter and dogbins, homelessness, 
environmental health (including noise nuisance) and road 
closures for e.g. street parties.

Great Horwood Parish Council:
The Parish Council is responsible for grass-cutting of 
verges within the 30mph speed limit and looks after several 
benches around the village.  The Parish Council is also 
responsible for most of the street lighting.  If you wish to 
report a streetlight fault, please contact the Parish Clerk 
at clerk@greathorwoodpc.org.uk, including details of the 
location of the fault and, if possible, the number displayed 
on the lamp post.

Finally…..
Don’t forget that the Annual Parish Meeting will be held on 
Thursday 18 May when there will be an opportunity to see 
what many of the organisations in the village do.  We are 
grateful to the WI for offering to provide refreshments on 
that occasion.

For a more comprehensive report of the recent Parish 
Council meeting please read the minutes published on the 
website http://www.bucksvoice.net/greathorwoodpc/.  This 
website also has updates of items on its latest news page.

If you have any items that you would like to bring to the 
Council’s attention at any time please contact the Clerk or 
any Councillor.  We are always pleased to welcome residents 
to our monthly meeting during which there is always a 
public participation period.  The next meeting is to be held 
at 7.30 pm on Monday 8 May 2017 in the Village Hall.

Mary Saunders 
Chairman, Great Horwood Parish Council 
marysaundersghpc@outlook.com

Chairman’s Monthly Report :  Last Meeting – Monday 13 March 2017
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Supporters must be 16 years of age or older 

Give us your support this year! 

Tickets only cost £1 per week!

Win prizes of up to £25,000! 

60% of all tickets sold go to good causes in the Vale! 

Buy your tickets from our page and we get 50%! 

To Start Supporting, Visit: 
www.ValeLottery.co.uk 

And Search For: 

Horwood 
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Winslow Community Bus 
www.winslowbus.com  

wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com   Tel: 01296 715786
Everyone is eligible to come on the bus, we pick up near to your house, please ring Sue for more information. *Denotes bus 
pass accepted.
EVERY Friday & Saturday –Aylesbury Bus -  Winslow, Horwoods, Mursley, Swanbourne. £4.00 return, free with bus pass. Ring for 
details.

EVERY Wednesday – Villages into Winslow for Market Day – Claydons, Horwoods, Swanbourne, Mursley, Nash, Whaddon £3.00 
return, free with bus pass. Ring for details.

Whaddon £3.00 return, free with bus pass. Ring for details.
Tuesday 2nd May 	 - Buckingham Bus* – an hour in town- an hour at Tesco. Ring to book. Door to door.
Tuesday 9th May 	 – Visit MK Museum – guided tour and lunch. £10.50 travel & entrance. 
Thursday 11th May 	 – Westcroft Bus* Morrison’s Aldi Boots B&M etc. Picks up Winslow,  Horwoods, Nash, Whaddon.  
		     Ring to book.
Monday 15th May 	 – Asda Shopping £4.00
Thursday 25th May 	 – Westcroft Bus* Morrison’s Aldi Boots B&M etc. Picks up Winslow,  Horwoods, Nash, Whaddon.   
		     Ring to book.
Tuesday 30th May 	 – Thame Market £5.00

NEW Milton Keynes THEATRE PROGRAMME OUT – Book now!
All prices are for tickets in Band A price range (Circle or stalls) and travel. 
 Performances start 2.30pm unless otherwise stated. Door to door service!

Thursday 15th June 	 - Billy Elliot –the musical –funny, uplifting, spectacular. Circle Row C £48.00
Wed 19th July 	 – Wonderland – enchanting musical adaptation of Alice – Circle C/D £34.50 BOOK BY 22/5
Wed 26th July 	 – Judgement in Stone – Roy Marsden, Sophie Ward, Shirley Ann Field, - a new thriller from Ruth Rendell 		
		     Circle KK £24.50 BOOK BY 5/6
Wed 9th August 	 – La Cage aux Folles – new production of award winning musical Stalls JJ/KK/MM £37.00 BOOK BY 12/7
Wed 27th September 	 – Cilla - Stalls H,J,K £39.00
Wed 1st November  	 – Cabaret – Stalls L,M £38.00

Wed 29th Novembe 	 – Sunset Boulevard Circle D £29.50

DID YOU KNOW …..?????

The Winslow & District Community Bus is for everybody!!
The Winslow & District Community Bus is for everybody!! Groups can hire us for trips out too! 

Ring Sue on 01296 715786 for more details.

Winslow and District Community Bus
Volunteer Drivers required!

Do you enjoy driving and meeting people? Are you aged between 25 And 70? Have you a few 
hours to spare on an occasional or regular basis? Then please consider joining our friendly 

team of volunteer drivers. We can give you full training and out of pocket expenses. Trips can 
vary from short local runs to longer excursions; we also run regular bus routes. 

To find out more, please ring Sue on 01296 715786 or  
e-mail wdcbenquiries@btconnect.com

“Why leave the comfort of your own home to have a great haircut?”
One of Britain’s top stylists. 

Fully qualified at the highest level with 

over 10years experience as Art Director for Toni&Guy. 

Direct to you in the comfort of your home.

To arrange a free consultation, simply call or text your name to 07738 658234 & I will give you a call.     
 Satisfaction guaranteed or your money back.

Introductory Offer: 50% off your first haircut. 
 Advanced booking is recommended.

www.superhairday.co.uk         sumin@superhairday.co.uk



 

14May 2017

Light up the tower of St James
If you wish to sponsor the tower lights for that special occasion, please help us by using this 
form for your request.

I would like to sponsor the lights on the following date (s):

Date:	

 
Commemorating		

Date:	

 
Commemorating	

The cost is £5 per night. 

Cheques payable to: Great Horwood PCC. 

Please send to Ian Lamberton 3 The Green, Great Horwood  MK17 0RH. Tel: 01296 715968



15 May 2017
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LOCAL GROUPS RECEIVE FUNDS

•	Great Horwood Football Club represented by Chairman Vyv Rudd 
(pictured left with PC Chairman Mary Saunders) received a cheque for 
£500 towards the Club’s new security system.  The system has been 
tested, is working well and will give the Club peace of mind when their 
new mower arrives.

•	Winslow & District Community Bus were lucky enough to be 
successful for a second year in securing £500 towards the running 
costs of their lovely new bus.  The bus is a life line for the village and 
we really appreciate the friendly, accommodating and varied service 
they provide.  Alan Terry is pictured left accepting the cheque from 
Mary Saunders on behalf of WDCB.

Two further cheques for £500 were awarded to:

•	Great Horwood C of E School to buy much needed picnic benches for 
outside sessions.  These are already in place in the Nature Area. The 
cheque was accepted by Guy Revis, one of the parent governors.

•	 Great Horwood Scouts and Guides who will spend their cash on 
much needed refurbishment of the Scouts & Guides Headquarters and 
who have sent the superb picture below

For the second year, the Parish Council has asked local groups to apply for funding from £2000 earmarked 
for good causes.  The money is set aside to help projects that benefit the community.  

In December 2016 it was decided to award the funds to four great causes.

Photos John Gilbey, Brownie photo Clare Martin 


